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DIRECTORATE-GENERAL FOR MARITIME AFFAIRS AND FISHERIES



Summary minutes of the meeting of the Bureau of the Advisory Committee on Fisheries and Aquaculture (ACFA)

16 June 2009
PARTICIPANTS

Chair:

Mr KELLER (and Chair of Working Group III)

Working Group I:

Mr GARAT PÉREZ (Chair), Mr BUONFIGLIO (Deputy Chair)
Working Group II:

 -----
Working Group III:

Mr O’DONOGHUE (Deputy Chair)

Working Group IV:

Mr WICHMANN (Chair), Mr MOZOS (Deputy Chair)
Social Dialogue:

Mr SMIDT

Secretaries-General:

Ms VICENTE HERRERA (AIPCE/CEP),  Ms PONS (FEAP), Ms SPERA (ETF), Mr VERNAEVE (EUROPECHE/COGECA), Ms DINIMANT (AEPM)

Observers:

Ms PHUA (NGOS)
Secretariat:

Mr PAPAIOANNOU, Ms DIACONESCU, Ms RUIZ MONROY

1. Adoption of the agenda and approval of the minutes of the previous meeting of the Bureau (3.12.2009)
The agenda was adopted and the minutes of the previous meeting were approved.
2. Preparation of acfa's resolutions adopted by wg2
In the absence of the WG2 Chairman, the coordinator of COPA-COGECA explained the background to the resolutions adopted in WG2. He informed the group that these would be discussed in the preparatory meeting of EUROPECHE/COGECA in the afternoon. 

Resolution on the Strategy for the sustainable development of European Aquaculture: paragraph 4: The NGOs would like cross-compliance also to be included in the case of the Water Framework Directive and the Marine Strategy Framework Directive. There were no comments from the rest of participants. The draft might be amended so that it could be adopted in the Plenary.
Resolution on the Great Cormorant: There was opposition from the NGOs to the adoption of this Resolution (see reasons in Annex 1). It would be tabled in the Plenary for adoption, with a footnote on the minority position taken by the NGOs.

Resolution on restocking policy across the European Union: The NGOs asked for clarification of the divergent policies referred to in the document. 

Resolution on the sale of defrosted fish products and accurate labelling: The Bureau had an extensive debate on the draft. Some of the statements in the resolution were considered incorrect and confusing. A request was made for it to be discussed in WG3 "Markets".  
3. Letter submitted to acfa on market initiatives in relation to council regulation n° 744/2008
In this letter, the North Western Water RAC was asking for ACFA's support in the organisation of a broad seminar on market issues. The Commission had already indicated that it was unable to organise such a seminar due to the lack of financial and human resources and had proposed a half-day meeting in the framework of WG3 (8/7/2009) to discuss market issues. The participants thanked the Commission for this initiative, and it was proposed that the vice-chairman of WG3 should send some bullet points to the Commission in order to structure the agenda of the meeting. Other possible solutions were suggested in the short term, such as the organisation of a joint meeting of ACFA/RACs or the continuation of the discussions from the WG3 in October. However, the participants pointed out that this seminar needed to be held early in 2010. The issue would be submitted to the Plenary.
4. State of play of the evaluation of acfa and racs

RACs: The Secretariat said that the different contributions received from members of RACs and other interested bodies were being analysed internally. The Commission services were now looking at how to improve some practical procedures in the short term, such as the timing and quality of the consultation of stakeholders. He indicated that other issues not linked to the CFP Reform would require the modification of Council Decision 585/2004, and the Commission was studying the best way to do this. Finally, he said that the macro issues linked to this reform would be integrated into the CFP reform proposal.  

ACFA: A table was distributed to the participants containing the main proposals from the Secretariat for the improvement of the working of ACFA. An overview would be presented at the Plenary. Any comments on this proposal should be sent to the Secretariat in the coming days.  
5. Cfp reform: follow up of future works in order to prepare an acfa opinion on the green paper

Following a long discussion, and owing to the restrictions on the number of ad-hoc meetings on the reform, it was decided to propose to the Plenary that the individual WGs would discuss specific issues such as aquaculture, markets etc. and that horizontal issues, such as governance, would be discussed in the ad-hoc group. All contributions, including those from the European Organisations, would be collected by the ad-hoc group, which would be in charge of preparing a draft opinion. It was pointed out that consensus was desirable, but not necessarily mandatory, and that in the event of wide differences of view, the various opinions could be presented jointly with a cover page, even though this might weaken the common position.

The draft opinion would be discussed in the Bureau (in November). The Secretaries- General and the Secretariat might need to coordinate some additional work to prepare the final document, which would be discussed in the Bureau and Plenary in December. 
6. Preparation of acfa's schedule of meetings for the second half of 2009.

The following dates were agreed: WG1: 6 October. WG2: 13 October. WG3: 15 October. Ad-Hoc group: 8 September (to be confirmed) and 10 November. Bureau: 17 November and 8 December. Plenary: 9 December. The meetings of the Bureau and the December Plenary will be confirmed by the new Commissioner. 
7. Preparation of the Plenary

The Secretariat informed the meeting that the Director, C. Debén, would cover a number of current issues. The chairman of ACFA welcomed the participation of the Director, but regretted that neither the Commissioner nor the Director-General would be able to attend the Plenary. 
8. Other business
None.
The Chair closed the meeting.
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